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     Lecture Luncheon payment must be 

postmarked NO LATER than November 6.  Please 

send payment of $18.00 or questions to:   
AD Chesley, 3545 23rd St.,  Boulder, CO 80304 or  

(adiches@aol.com;  303-938-8150). Special lunches are available and must be 
requested in advance—gluten free, vegetarian, or salt free options available.   

 

    Directory Pickup.  The 2012-23 UWC Handbook/Directory will be 

available at the November Lecture Luncheon.  You will be mailed a copy if 

you are not in attendance.   

 

   Interest Groups.  Time to join a new Interest Group?  See page 4 for 

some ideas.   

  November Lecture Luncheon  
 

Hubble  Telescopes  Greatest  Hits  and 

Fantastic  New  Discoveries  in  Teaching                                                                

 At  CU Boulder 

  

 

  Douglas Duncan 
Tuesday, November 13, 11:30 a.m.  

University Memorial Center; Room 235 
(Reservations and payment due November 6) 

President’s Message 2 

Lecture Luncheons 3 

Interest Groups 4-6 

Donors  7 

Margaret Willard 8-9 

New Members 10 

Executive Board 12 

Dark energy. Exploding stars. The age of the Universe. Hubble has helped solve some of Astronomy's most  
pressing questions and has given rise to many new mysteries. Come join us for Douglas's experiences while working 

on the Hubble. He will also be unveiling some new events that will be occurring this year at CU. 
  

Douglas Duncan is a faculty member in the CU Department of Astrophysical and Planetary Sciences where he  
directs the Fiske Planetarium. 

http://www.boulderuwc.org/index.html
mailto:adiches@aol.com
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As the school year moves into full swing and fall is   
upon us, we really get into our University Women’s 
Club activities. Interest Groups ramp up, the Lecture 
Luncheon series has begun, and we’re involved at 

many levels with our club. We’re engaged and           
optimistic.       
 
I hope you avail yourselves of all possibilities for  
participation, both with the UWC and with CU. Last 
month, I wrote about the CU Advocates program which 
can provide us with information about the University 

and give avenues for our involvement.  Recently,  
advocate members have received emails discussing 
such wide-ranging issues as the state budget, guns on 

campus, and the Ward Churchill Supreme Court  
decision. We’ve also learned more about a wonderful 
program at CU Denver’s downtown campus, “Boots to 

Suits,” which helps prepare students fresh out of the 
military to transition into the private sector and the 
business world. 
 
Some general thoughts: 

The UWC website (boulderuwc.org) is up and    

running with current information. Please check it 

out. Kudos to Carol Etges, who put it together for 
us again this year. 

 

We encourage those interested in being on the 

board in the future to get involved on a committee. 
This connection, as well as being observant of   

officer responsibilities, can assist in getting a sense 

of the scope of the office in which you might be 
interested. A potential board member might also 
wish to visit a board meeting. If, during the year, 
your interest is there for the future, please express 
it to Mary Huffman, our President-Elect.   

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

This year’s slate of officers is 

now complete. Connie Pringle 
has been elected by the board 
to be our Treasurer-Elect. We 

are fortunate to have this    
experienced woman step     
forward for this important    
position.  

 

Your board strives to enhance membership benefits 

for each member. Activities and interest areas are 

continually assessed and modified, and we look at 
our processes on an ongoing basis as we consider 
the composition of our membership now and in the 

future.   
 
Some thoughts about money:  

It’s important for us all to remember that part of 

the dues we pay and donations that we make go 
directly to support UWC scholarships. Funds from 
the CU Foundation’s UWC Endowment fund      
combine with the monies that we raise throughout 
the year from dues and donations to provide the 
wonderful support that we give to our non-
traditional scholarship students. I urge you to be 

generous when it comes to making donations to the 
UWC.  

  

A healthy endowment helps guarantee the club’s 

future. Because, with time, the value of money 
erodes, we must, as an organization, be vigilant in 
evaluating and employing the steps necessary to 

guarantee that our endowment grows, while     
tending to our desire to provide annual scholarship 
assistance. (see page 7 for the cost of attending CU 
this year). 

 

 

 

 
 
Walking across the Boulder campus, as I do quite of-

ten, I see some students studying on the Quad in front 
of Norlin Library; others are tossing a Frisbee. Several 
students have put up some flat nylon webbing between 

two trees and are doing some ‘slacklining’ (I had to 
look that one up after asking a student what he was 
doing), and a group is sitting on the lawn over by Old 
Main deep in discussion with their professor. There is a 

lot to see and do on campus; I urge you to take it all in 
and remember one reason that we’re a part of our club.  
 
Thanksgiving is just around the corner. I certainly have 
a lot to be thankful for and hope that you do, too.  I 
wish you all a very happy holiday. 

 

Jeannie  

President’s Message 
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Lecture Luncheons  - Please join us…... 

                           March  
 

                      Temple of a Thousand Faces  

 

                                John Shors 
 
       Tuesday, March 12, 2013, 11:30 a.m.  
                                University Memorial Center; Room 235 
                              (Reservations and payment due March 5) 

 
John is a local author of historical fiction. His stories are set in exotic locations such as Vietnam, Cambodia, Hindustan, and the 
South Pacific. He is the bestselling author of, Beneath a Marble Sky, Cross Currents, Dragon House, and Beside a Burning Sea. His 
newest book, Temple of a Thousand Faces, which is set in Angor Wat, Cambodia is due out February 5, 2013. Don't miss meeting 
this master storyteller, and the tales behind the stories. John Shors will have books available for sale and signing. 
  

  

                         December  
 

          Human space Flight — Then, Now, and the Future 

 

                                  James Voss 
 

                                   Tuesday, December 11, 2012, 11:30 a.m. 
                                    University Memorial Center;  Room 235 
                                (Reservations and payment due December 5) 

 
 
James Voss has a long biography of working in the Space program. From his time as a test engineer for NASA to his experiences as 
an lecture promises to be entertaining  for all, while James shares his career and gives us his thoughts on the future of the space 
program. 
  
James Voss is currently the Scholar in Residence (since 2009) for the Aerospace Engineering program at the University of Colorado. 
 

February                    
 

         Transforming Our Thoughts is Just One Thought Away  

  

                                                          Lisa Wimberger 

 
Tuesday, February 12, 2013, 11:30 a.m.  
University Memorial Center; Room 235 

(Reservations and payment due February 5) 

  
Neuroscience is one of many fields that is rapidly changing. Lisa shares her experiences of working with first responders from the 
CIA, FBI, Secret Service, and law enforcement agencies all ­over the USA to give us all tools to reprogram our own thoughts using 
programs that combine neuroscience principles with mindfulness and energetic modalities. She will also share various ways to keep 
our brains healthy. 
  
Lisa is the author of New Beliefs, New Brain (due out in November). She is the founder of the Neurosculpting Institute in Boulder. 

 

 

Luncheons are $18.  Make checks payable to “UWC” and  mail  at least one week in advance of the lecture to:    
AD Chesley, Attention: UWC Lecture Luncheon, 3545 23rd Street, Boulder, CO 80304.   

Contact AD (303-938-8150; adiches@aol.com) with questions.  

mailto:adiches@aol.com
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Interest Group Updates 

 

 

  

 

 
French Conversation 2 has joined the grid! Also, Snowshoeing has acquired its organizers and is now in opera-
tion—when the snow season starts, that is. (See grid)  
 
 
 
Another new group is in the process of forming:  Mah Jong. A few members are  
giving it a try, with the help of a UWC member who is willing to teach beginners to play.  If you’re  

interested and not yet on that list, please email or call Mary Anna Dunn (dunn.maryanna@gmail.com  
or 303-530-0184 ).  
 
A second Beginning Spanish group was nearly launched but didn’t quite come together. In the process we       
discovered a prospective Spanish instructor for future reference. We can always try again. 

 

Additional Interest Group Ideas   

At the Membership Coffee we invited everyone to suggest new ideas for interest groups; the UWC membership form 

includes a space for other suggestions as well. Here are ideas recently submitted, some of them by more than one 
individual: 

Art – life class, sketching, watercolor 
Canasta (instructor/participant available) 

Creative writing – memoir, poetry, prose 
German conversation 
Golf 
Internet help 
Kayaking 
Photography 
Travel (beyond local) 

Weight training 
Yoga for seniors 

 

How to start a new Interest Group 

When at least five women are interested in forming a group, and when one or two are willing to chair/co-chair the 
group, it can be formalized. Group members themselves define their preferred meeting frequency, time, and      

location. Sometimes a special resource has to be discovered or recruited, such as an instructor or special        
equipment.  Mary Anna Dunn assists by helping prospective participants to connect with each other and sometimes 
by helping them discover other resources. When all elements are ready, Mary Anna posts the new group in the 
monthly listing in MESSAGES. Then it’s official! 
 
If one or more of the new ideas above intrigue you (and you haven’t already submitted the suggestion), contact 

Mary Anna so that she can put you in touch with others with the same interests.     
 
 

mailto:dunn.maryanna@gmail.com


 

November 2012, Issue 3, Page 5 

Interest Group 

Meeting Time and Place 
Chair(s) Information Special Notes 

Afternoon Book Group 
2:00 p.m. 
Fourth Tuesday 
Members’ homes 

Pat Thompson (303-926-4210)  
stelibsco@mac.com 

  
Charlotte Corbridge              
(303-530-0955)                   
chalotte.corbridge@colorado.edu 

November 27 – Hostess: Lois Linsky, 
1645 Bear Mountain Drive, Boulder 80305    
(303-499-2689). Book selection: In the 
Garden of  Beasts: An American Family in  

Hitler’s Berlin by Erik Larson. Books are 
available at the Boulder Bookstore. 
January 22 – The Makioka Sisters by 
Junichiro Tanizaki (no December meeting) 

Evening Book Group 
7:15 p.m. 
Second Thursday 
Members’ homes 
                                                                        

Ellen Gille (303-499-3134) 
jcgefg@dimcom.net  

Ellen Holland (303-494-2067) 
wrhelh@comcast.net 

November 8 – Hostess: Kathy Randall, 
4620 Chestnut Lane, Boulder 80301 (303-
530-1095). Book selection: A Place of 
Greater Safety: A Novel by Hilary Mantel. 

Bicycling 
  

Mary Greenwald (303-443-6478)  
m.b.greenwald@comcast.net 

Bicycling is on hold for the winter and will 
resume in May. To be added to the email 
list, please contact the chair by April. 

Bicycling – Easy Riders 
  

Mary Greenwald (303-443-6478)  
m.b.greenwald@comcast.net 

Bicycling is on hold for the winter and will 
resume in May. To be added to the email 
list, please contact the chair by April. 

Tuesday Bridge 
12:30 – 2:00 p.m. 
Fourth Tuesday 
Members’ homes 

Ginnie Ross (303-442-6014) 
vross921@gmail.com 

Contact chair for details. 

Wednesday Bridge 
1:00 - 3:00 p.m. 
First Wednesday 
Members’ homes 

Martha Jones (303-499-0788) 
mabijones@q.com                       
Pat Phillipson (303-443-9839)
phillipp@colorado.edu 

Contact chairs for details. 

Current Events 
2:00 – 3:30 p.m. 
Second Wednesday 
 

Barbara Turner (303-417-9778) 
golferb7@aol.com 

Jyotsna Raj (303-447-8831) 
jyotsna.raj@colorado.edu 

November 14 – Topic: Election results.   
Meeting at the home of Catherine Harada, 
2276 Eagles Nest Dr., Lafayette. RSVP to 
Catherine at haradacatbob@yahoo.com or   

720-890-8624. 

French Conversation   Group currently full.  See French         
Conversation 2. 

French Conversation 2 
9:30 - 11:00 a.m. 
First and Third Thursdays 
Members’ homes 

Marilyn Whittaker                    
(303-926-1878) 
whittakm@colorado.edu 

  

With instructor, $10 per session. Contact 
chair for details. 

Gardening 
Usually third Wednesdays from 

April to October 

Jyotsna Raj (303-447-8831) 
jyotsna.raj@colorado.edu 

Virginia Donegan                   
(303-635-6685)                    
ginnydon22@yahoo.com 

We are hibernating for the winter.       
Meetings will resume in April. Please    

contact chairs to join the email list. 

Hiking 
Every Friday 
Meet east end of the lower level of 
Macy’s parking garage 

Heidi Lynch (303-499-5779) 
hslynch@comcast.net 

  
Frieda Holley (303-499-3733) 
holleyf@msudenver.edu 

This year-round group meets at 9:00 a.m. 
September to May and at 8:30 a.m., June 
to August. 

Italian Conversation 
1:30 – 2:30 p.m. 
Every Wednesday 
YMCA, 2850 Mapleton Avenue 

Maxene Wilson (303-530-4619) 
maxene@earthlink.net 

  

Contact the group chair for more          
information. 

Interest Groups  

Chair:  Many Anna Dunn (303-530-0184); dunn.maryanna@gmail.com 

mailto:stelibsco@mac.com
mailto:charlotte.corbridge@colorado.edu
mailto:jcgefg@dimcom.net
mailto:wrhelh@comcast.net
mailto:m.b.greenwald@comcast.net
mailto:m.b.greenwald@comcast.net
mailto:vross921@gmail.com
mailto:mabijones@q.com
mailto:phillipp@colorado.edu
mailto:golferb7@aol.com
mailto:jyotsna.raj@colorado.edu
mailto:haradacatbob@yahoo.com
mailto:whittakm@colorado.edu
mailto:jyotsna.raj@colorado.edu
mailto:ginnydon22@yahoo.com
mailto:hslynch@comcast.net
mailto:holleyf@msudenver.edu
mailto:maxene@earthlink.net
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Interest Group 

Meeting Time and Place 
Chair(s) Information Special Notes 

Music 
Time varies 
Second Mondays of most 

months 

Members’ homes 

Judy Owens (303-494-0196)  
owensj4@mac.com 

Julia Luerman (303-938-8084)  
jluerman@comcast.net 

November 12 at 7:30 pm. We especially     
welcome new performers. Please call for   
details. 

Needlecraft 
1:30 p.m. 
Second and Fourth Thursdays 
Members’ homes 

Ginnie Ross (303-442-6014)  
vross921@gmail.com 

GeorgiAnne Campbell           
(303-499-2798) 
rpcampbell@att.net 

November 8 - Meet at the home of Anne 
Burke, 964 Grant Place, Boulder 80302 (303-
997-7347) annepburke@gmail.com . 

No meeting on November 22, Thanksgiving! 

On the Road Again 
Various times, various venues 

Karen Diamond (303-939-8656)  
karen.diamond@mac.com) 

Email provides details of planned trips. 
Contact the chair for more information. 

Out to Lunch 
12:00 p.m. 
Fourth Wednesday 

Meet at the restaurant at noon 

  

Jyotsna Raj (303-447-8831)  
jyotsna.raj@colorado.edu 

Virginia Donegan (303-635-
6685) ginnydon22@yahoo.com 

December 5 – This is a combined meeting 
for November and December. 
Meet at Trattoria on Pearl, 1430 Pearl St., 

Boulder. RSVP to the chairs. 

Readers’ Theatre 
  

Ruth Warkentin (720-890-0272)  
rjwark@indra.com 

Group is currently full. See RT2 (below) or 
contact chair to be placed on waiting list. 

Readers’ Theatre 2 
6:30 p.m. 
First or Second Monday 
Clubhouse at Villa Del Prado 

  

Patty Ludke (303-440-9590)  
pattycake.21@juno.com 

Kathy Randall (303-530-1095)  
katherineran@gmail.com 

November 12 – Imaginary Friends by Nora 
Ephron 
  
December 10 – I Remember Mama adapted 

by John van Druten 

Snowshoeing 
Thursdays, to be determined 

Carol Saunders (303-499-3731) 
carol.saunders@comcast.net 

Mary Greenwald (303-443-6478)  

m.b.greenwald@comcast.net 

Small group snowshoe hikes close to      
Boulder, as weather permits. Hoping to start 
by December. Contact chairs to be added to 
the email list. 

Spanish – Beginning Conver-
sation 
Tuesdays 
Contact chair for time and 

place. 

Kim Ezzell (303-449-4535) 
kimezzell@yahoo.com 

  

Class is currently at capacity. Contact Mary 
Anna Dunn if you are interested in the     
possibility of forming a second group.  
(dunn.maryanna@gmail.com or 303-530-

0184) 

Spanish – Conversational 
3:30 p.m. 
Occasional Mondays 
Local restaurant 

Diana King (303-530-1860)   

diana_s_king@yahoo.com 

Contact Chair for next meeting time and 
place. 

Sunday Afternoon at the 
Movies 
Matinee Fourth Sunday 
Local movie theatre 

Diana King (303-530-1860)   
diana_s_king@yahoo.com 

Patty Ludke (303-440-9590) 

pattycake.21@juno.com 

Email provides details of movie selection and 
meeting time. Contact chairs to join the list. 

Tea and Travel 
Meetings at 1:15 p.m.; pro-
grams at 1:30 p.m. 
Meets Sept.-Nov. and Feb.-Apr. 

on the third Thursday of the 
month in 
members’ homes. 
  

Virginia Stringi (303-955-1860)  
vstringi@comcast.net 

  
Contact Virginia to be placed on 
the T & T email list and receive a 
monthly reminder a week before 

each meeting. 

November 27 – Carolyn Rose Hart, author 
of Step Up Step Out, will present “One   
Woman’s Journey to Wholeness: 4 Years 
Traveling Around the World.” Meeting place: 

1035 Pearl St., 4th floor, Boulder. 
  
RSVP to Virginia Stringi: 303-955-1860 or 
vstringi@comcast.net 

mailto:owensj4@mac.com
mailto:jluerman@comcast.net
mailto:vross921@gmail.com
mailto:rpcampbell@att.net
mailto:annepburke@gmail.com
mailto:karen.diamond@mac.com
mailto:jyotsna.raj@colorado.edu
mailto:ginnydon22@yahoo.com
mailto:rjwark@indra.com
mailto:pattycake.21@juno.com
mailto:katherineran@gmail.com
mailto:carol.saunders@comcast.net
mailto:m.b.greenwald@comcast.net
mailto:kimezzell@yahoo.com
mailto:dunn.maryanna@gmail.com
mailto:diana_s_king@yahoo.com
mailto:diana_s_king@yahoo.com
mailto:pattycake.21@juno.com
mailto:vstringi@comcast.net
mailto:vstringi@comcast.net
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       Thank you to the following who donated to the  

UWC Scholarship Fund in September 

 

 2012-2013: What does it cost to attend CU-Boulder?   

   

 Tuition and Fees              9,482  

 Books/Supplies              1,800  

 Room and Board              8,900  

 Personal              1,314  

 Transportation              1,296  

 Medical Expenses              2,232  

 Total  $       25,024  

 

Ama Alber Mary Greenwald Janet Nuzum 

Liz Black Jill Grubb Corinne Effinger Owen 

Linda Bomquist Maryann Grundmann Jan Owen  

Janet Brewer Liz Hinebauch Judy Owens 

Helen Browne Frieda Holley Marilyn Peltzer 

Sherry Bruff Pat Irwin Sue Peterson 

Merry Bullock Lynn Jespersen Judith Ramsay 

Jane Byers Karon Johnson Kathy Randall  

GeorgiAnne Campbell Martha Jones Judy Reid 

Beryl Clark Jacquie Kilburn Virginia Ross 

Sue Collard Barbara Klemme Kathleen Salzberg 

Charlotte Corbridge Joan Knapp Marion Sauer 

Betty Culp Venita Kruse Gloria Sawyer 

Marge DeFries Lois Linsky Beverly Sears 

Karen Diamond Libby Lipstreu Marion Selbin 

Virginia Donegan Betty Lipstreu LaDonna Shea 

Alice Doyle Rhea Little Boyce Sher 

Mary Anna Dunn Mareike Ludkewycz Janet Sorensen 

Carol Dunnack Ann Lumia Joyce Spencer 

Marion Emmanuel Heidi Lynch Carolyn Spicer 

Fran Evans Regina Macy  Kathryn Terrill 

Michele Francois Martha McGavin Barbara Vidulich 

Sharon Gabriel Hetty McGinnis Bobbi Vischi 

Mary Garcia Barbara Miller Jean Wainwright 

Doris Garcia Judith Minger Judy Wakeland 

Gloria Garcia de Miller  Pat Moncrieff Ruth Warkentin 

Arlene Gerwin Mollie Sue Morton Maxene Wilson 

Rosemary Getsie Linda Nordberg Stephanie Wrotny  

Barbara Glander Rhoda Nozik  
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Margaret Willard began her career at CU as an English 
Instructor, wife of an history professor, and became the 
first president of the Faculty Wives’ Club which has 
evolved into a more encompassing group, our University 

Women’s Club. Though the original group liked to chat 
and sip tea, they grew in involvement in philanthropic 
matters. According to Sylvia Pettem, a Boulder local his-
torian, these included providing eye-glasses and books to 

needy students, milk funds for schools, implementing 

student loans, and more.   
 
The social aspects of their lives turned more and more to 
helping others as the world progressed through the Great 

Depression and World War 2. By 1957, they added fund 
raising and expanded the philanthropic work by providing 

financial scholarships for women, non-traditional females, 
who would not otherwise have been able to continue their 
education.  
 
 
 
 

2012 Honors  Reception  And   

UWC 2012-13 Executive Board  

 

We continue this tradition and recently have included men 
for scholarship consideration. Now UWC has grown to in-
clude interest and service groups and accept all women 
whether they have a CU association or not. 

 
Since 1993, in May, at the Honors Reception, we present 
the Margaret Willard to a woman or women who have 
exemplified the traits of our predecessors, and in doing so 
honor all women. Past recipients have included Patricia 
Limerick, Val Havlick, Carlen Penfold, Ruth M. Wright, 
Claudine Garby, and Ceal Barry. All our honorees are ex-

emplary role models who exercise initiative in their en-
deavors and in doing so bring honor to all women and to 

our University.   
 
Please submit a nomination (form on page 9) by 
March 7, 2013.   

 

 

 

 

 
  
 

Margaret Willard Award  
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Margaret Willard Award Application 

 

 

Margaret Willard Award 
                                       2013 Award Nomination  

 

 

The University Women’s Club presents the Margaret Willard Award annually at the spring Honors Reception. The 

woman receiving the award must fulfill some or all of the following criteria:  

Demonstrate outstanding work in her field of endeavor 

Enhance the quality of life for women on the Boulder campus and/or in the Boulder community 

Be an exceptional role model 

Elevate women’s performance 
Bring honor to all women and to the University/Boulder community through her accomplishments 
 

To the Nominator:  Please complete this form and include it with your letter of support and at least one additional 

letter of support.  Please address the above criteria in those letters. The selection committee also encourages nomina-

tors to submit a current biography and/or resume of the nominee. 

 

Name of Nominee__________________________________________________________________________ 

Address __________________________________________________________________________________ 

Phone (home) ________________________    (work)_____________________________________________ 

Email ______________________________ 

Institutions attended and degrees received (if applicable) _________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Nominee’s current position (if retired, position held until retirement) ________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Please provide information outlining Nominee’s service to the University and/or  

the Boulder community (please use additional paper if needed) ______________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 _________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Nominator/Submitted by ____________________________________________________________________ 

Address __________________________________________________________________________________ 

Phone (home) ___________________________ (work ) ___________________________________________ 

Email ____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Please mail nomination information to Marion Emmanuel, 885 Poplar Avenue, Boulder, CO 80304 by March 1, 

2013, or email to emmanuel4171@msn.com.  If the Nominee does not receive the award in 2013, she may be consid-

ered for 2014.  In this case, an updated statement about the Nominee may be requested.   Previous winners have been 

selected from the University community (volunteers, faculty, or staff) or from the Boulder community.                                                                                  
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Membership  

 
While it is too late to be included in the UWC directory, it is never too late to join or renew your membership.  See 
Membership Application on page 11.   
   

Thanks to everyone who renewed their UWC membership for 2-12-13. We have 35 new members this year!    
 
Directory The Directory will be distributed at the November Lecture Luncheon or mailed to those who do not at-
tend the lecture in November.  
   

 

 

        

 

 

Welcome New Members  

 
Ann Blonston Fran Evans Karen Neff 

Linda Borkowski JoAnne Foster Dora Platikanova 

Janet Brewer Anitta Frant Roselene Robinson 

Helen Browne Barbara Glander Gloria Sawyer 

Nancy Callis Julia Herring Alice Seigal 

Mary Clough Jill Hobson Diana Shepard 

Betsy Cole Helen Holden Shayna Stillman 

Maggie Cox Eleanor Holley Judy Thompson 

Mary Ann Dangelo Betty Johnson Virginia Torrance 

Joan Dardis Angelyn Konugres Susan Wine 

Mary "Ster" Dubberly Becky Mallory Fran Zinn 

Robbie Dunlap Helen McKeown  
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UWC Membership Form 
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 Executive Board   

2012-13 

President Jeannie Thompson 

President-elect 
Program Chair 

Mary Huffman 

Secretary Heidi Lynch 

Treasurer Martha McGavin 

Past President Rosemary Getsie 

Advisory/
Parliamentarian 

Claudine Garby 

Communications Carol Saunders 

EMail Kathleen Salzberg 

Historian Virginia Stringi 

Honors Reception/MWA   Marion Emmanuel  

Hospitality  AD Chesley  

Interest Groups  Mary Anna Dunn 

Membership Beth Rauch 

Membership New Joyce Spencer 

Membership Directory Diana King 

MESSAGES Karon Johnson 

Nominating Committee Virginia Stringi 

Opera Brunch Pat Thompson 

Scholarship Committee Frieda Holley 

Scholarship Luncheon 
Ami Sadler 
Boyce Sher 

Telephone Tree Linda Blomquist 

Webpage Carol Etges 

Secretary Elect Judy Wakeland 

Treasurer Elect Connie Pringle 

September 4 Board Meeting 

  10 MESSAGES Deadline 

  11 Membership Coffee 

October 2 Board Meeting 

  9 Lecture Luncheon 

  10 MESSAGES Deadline 

   15 
Membership Deadline for Name 

to Appear in Directory 

November   4 New Member Wine & Cheese 

 6 Board Meeting 

  10 MESSAGES Deadline 

  13 Lecture Luncheon 

December 4 Board Meeting 

   NO MESSAGES IN JANUARY 

  11 Lecture Luncheon 

January   No Planned Meetings or Events 

 10 MESSAGES Deadline 

February 5 Board Meeting 

  10 MESSAGES Deadline 

  12 Lecture Luncheon 

March 5 Board Meeting 

  10 MESSAGES Deadline 

  12 Lecture Luncheon 

  17 Opera Brunch 

April 2 Board Meeting 

  10 MESSAGES Deadline 

  16 Scholarship Luncheon 

May 14 Honors Reception 

  21 Tri-Board Meeting 

Calendar  

2012-13 


